
  

 

  
Further to the FTSE Russell notice released on 05 December 2018, Spotify Technology S.A. is not 
eligible for an addition to the FTSE Global Equity Index Series in conjunction with the March 2019 review. 
As of the Global Equity Index Series cut off date of 31 December 2018, Spotify Technology S.A. had not 

published current registered shareholder information. FTSE Russell acknowledges the annual filing 
published on 12 February 2019 and will consider this when assessing Spotify Technology S.A.'s index 
eligibility in conjunction with the next review. 

Update - Spotify (USA) Listing - Informative Notice 
 

29 March 2018 

FTSE Russell has determined that the pending listing of Spotify Technology S.A. does not qualify for fast 

entry assessment as the offering is not an offering of new equity, and current registered shareholders 
may, or may not, elect to sell their ordinary shares. 
 

FTSE Russell will await the results of the offering before determining the index eligibility of Spotify 
Technology S.A. in conjunction with a future index review, subject to the company meeting the required 
index eligibility thresholds detailed in FTSE GEIS ground rule 8.1.3.B 
   
    

 
 

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 

Australia +1800 653 680 
Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 
Japan +81 3 4563 6346 
London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 
New York +1866 551 0617 

  
 

Alternatively please visit our website at www.ftserussell.com 
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